
PE Newsletter – Spring Term 2024 
  
We would like to thank the staff, students and parents for what has been a very successful spring 
term for sport at HGS.   
   
Our extra-curricular sports clubs continue to be as popular as ever. This term 163 sports fixtures have 
been played, bringing the total of sports fixtures this year to 351. There have been many fantastic 
results and performances. All the students who have taken part and represented the school should be 
extremely proud of their achievements. 
 
Highlights and exceptional achievements include: 

  
 
 
 
U15 Girls Netball team who reached the semi-final of the 
Sisters in Sport National Vase. They lost narrowly to Kirkham 
Grammar School.  A brilliant achievement to go so far in a 
national school competition.  
 
 

 

 

U13 Boys Rugby team who won the St Peter’s 

School Rugby 7’s shield. This was a tough 

competition and the boys played some fantastic 

rugby. 

 

 

 

U13 Girls Football team who have reached the last 

32 teams in the English Schools FA Cup. They were 

champions in the North Yorkshire and Humber region 

and will play the winners of the Cumbria region for a 

place in the quarter finals.  

 

 

 
In PE and Sport, we strive for ‘excellence for all’ by providing varied and engaging opportunities to 
develop sporting interests and knowledge. The summer term extra-curricular timetable can be found 
on our website by clicking here.  Please sign up for these clubs via the Clubs section of the Arbor 
Parent app or the online portal.  Further instructions how to access Clubs can be found here. 
 
We would not be able to offer such a rich and varied sports programme without financial support from 
parents and carers.  Thank you to those who have already paid the £25 voluntary contribution. This 
money is making a real difference. Your help is vitally important as without it we would not be able to 
provide this extensive range of extra-curricular clubs and sporting fixtures. If you have not 
yet contributed or would like to contribute more than this amount, please pay through the 
voluntary contributions section of Scopay. 
  
   
Thank you for your continued support in helping PE & Sport at HGS continue to expand, flourish and 
be successful.     
 
      
Mr T Ryder       
Director of Sport    

https://www.harrogategrammar.co.uk/learning-at-harrogate-grammar-school/extra-curricular/clubs-activities/
https://harrogategrammar.uk.arbor.sc/?/home-ui/index
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360008179494-Signing-my-child-up-for-a-Club-on-the-Parent-Portal-or-Parent-App
https://www.scopay.com/login

